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PUBLIC HEARING -TOWN OF SHELBY  

 

PROPOSED LOCAL LAW NO. 2 OF 2021- OPTING OUT OF BOTH 

LICENSING AND ESTABLISHING RETAIL CANNABIS DISPENSARIES 

AND/OR ON-SITE CANNABIS CONSUMPTION ESTABLISHMENTS 

WITHIN THE TOWN OF SHELBY, PURSUANT TO CANNABIS LAW 

SECTION 131 
 

November 9, 2021 

Present: Jeff Smith, Supervisor 

William Bacon, Councilman 

  Stephen Seitz, Councilman 

John Pratt, Councilman 

Ryan Wilkins, Councilman 

Darlene Rich, Town Clerk 

Bethany Centrone, Esq. Town Attorney 

Miranda Bennett, Bookkeeper 

Claude Grimes, Constable 

Paul Gray, Constable 

Trisha Laszewski, Assessor  

 

Other:      Mike Rich   Sharlene Pratt 

  Allan Bushover     

 

Public Hearing was called to order at 6:32 PM. 

 

Pledge to the flag.  

 

The purpose of this public hearing is to hear comments regarding the proposed Local Law No. 2 

of 2021 -Opting out of both licensing and establishing retail cannabis dispensaries and / or on-

site cannabis consumption establishments within the Town of Shelby, pursuant to cannabis law 

section 131.  It was advertised in the Lake Country Penny Saver on October 31, 2021. 

 

Town attorney explained there was a public hearing a couple weeks ago.    For the board to opt 

out, a local law requiring a public hearing would need to be held.     

 

Board Comment-none 

    

Councilman Seitz made motion to close the public hearing which was seconded by Councilman 

Pratt. Public hearing closed at 6:35 pm. 

 

Respectfully, 

Darlene A. Rich, MMC, RMC  

Town Clerk 


